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MINUTES


AUGUST 21, 2006
 BRISBANE COMMUNITY CENTER/LIBRARY, 250 VISITACION AVENUE, BRISBANE
CALL TO ORDER/FLAG SALUTE

Mayor Bologoff called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. and led the flag salute. 

ROLL CALL

Councilmembers present:
Barnes, Conway, Richardson, Waldo, and Mayor Bologoff

Staff present:
Deputy Fire Chief Brandvold, Public Works Director/City Engineer Breault, Information Technology Services Director Duro, City Manager Holstine, Marina Intern Lee, Police Commander Macey, Fire Chief Myers, Finance Director Schillinger, City Clerk Schroeder, City Attorney Toppel, Marina Services Director Warburton

ADOPTION OF AGENDA

City Attorney Toppel recommended adding an item to the “Closed Session” agenda, discussion of one case of pending litigation, Curtis v. City of Brisbane, and one potential litigation matter.

CM Richardson recommended moving Item E of “New Business” before Item A.

CM Waldo made a motion, seconded by CM Conway, to adopt the agenda as amended.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

PROCLAMATION & PRESENTATIONS


A.
Declaring September, 2006 Disaster Preparedness Month

Mayor Bologoff read a proclamation declaring September 2006 as Disaster Preparedness Month and urging citizens to take steps to prepare themselves for disasters to reduce losses of lives and property.


B.
Oral Report from Fire Chief on August 14 Hillside Fire

Fire Chief Myers showed a videotaped news report about the August 14 fire above Brisbane on San Bruno Mountain.

Fire Chief Myers said the fire started at about 1:42 p.m. and initial reports indicated the fire could spread to nearby residences, but a strong wind from the northwest blew the fire in the other direction.  He showed pictures of air tankers, helicopters, and fire crews that responded.  He advised that access was difficult because of the steep terrain, and the aircraft were able to get places ground crews could not reach.  Chief Myers reported that the fire eventually burned approximately 50 acres and took about three hours to extinguish.  He said the air resources were critical in bringing this fire under control.

Chief Myers stated that California Department of Forestry and local fire services responded to the three-alarm fire.  He said one citizen suffered a smoke injury, and one CDF person twisted an ankle, but there were no other injuries or losses.  He observed that the location of this fire was fortunate, and response was effective and rapid.

Councilmembers thanked and commended the Fire Department for its efforts.

Mayor Bologoff said some insurers consider Brisbane a community with high fire hazard, and he asked the Fire Department to look into the possibility of changing that rating.

Mayor Bologoff expressed concern about the steep hillside at the end of Tulare Street.  Chief Myers stated that Brisbane has a weed abatement program, but there are limits to the City’s ability to control other plants.

CM Waldo observed that Item D under “Mayor/Council Matters” is a discussion of weed abatement.  He expressed his opinion that eucalyptus trees should be considered weeds.


C.
Marina Strategic Business Plan

Marina Services Director Warburton introduced Angela Lee, an intern assigned to the Marina for two months during the summer.  He said Ms. Lee developed a strategic business plan for the Marina, and he invited her to present the plan to the City Council.

Ms. Lee explained that there are two primary reasons for developing a strategic business plan for the Marina:  1) to ensure Marina operations are on the right track; and 2) to increase occupancy rates by offering excellent customer services.  She stated that a number of resources were used to develop Brisbane’s plan, including community surveys, discussions with Marina staff, and input from boaters and Marina users.  She said she visited a number of other Bay Area marinas to talk with their staffs and see their facilities.

Ms. Lee identified the governmental agencies regulating marinas.  She said Brisbane’s Marina is particularly attractive to boaters because of its relative low berth rate of $6.19 per foot, compared to an average of $7.33 in San Francisco Bay Area marinas.  

Ms. Lee noted that the Sierra Point project presents a great opportunity to improve the Brisbane Marina.  With its 400 hotel rooms and condominium units, meeting facilities, restaurants, and parking lot, the Sierra Point project will attract more people to the waterfront.  Ms. Lee observed that boaters now have to travel over two miles to reach stores and restaurants, a feature that detracts from the Marina’s popularity.

Ms. Lee reviewed and discussed marketing strategies to reinforce the Brisbane Marina’s competitive advantages.  In particular, she suggested offering discounts for Brisbane residents and Internet sponsorships.  She recommended joining an Internet-based marina search engine used by boaters on the West Coast.  

Ms. Lee said other strategies for marketing Brisbane’s Marina include enforcing clean water regulations and providing liveaboard services.  She advocated promoting use of best management practices in controlling diesel spills and containing bilgewater.  She suggested that the Marina inform tenants about these regulations and potential fines for pollution violations.

Ms. Lee acknowledged that Brisbane’s Marina currently has no liveaboard services, although there is strong demand for this type of housing.  She suggested that Brisbane consider a limited number of liveaboard slips, perhaps two slips per dock, to improve occupancy and profitability.  She recommended offering liveaboard status only to people with clean records, who agree to follow Marina regulations, and who are Marina tenants for at least one year.

Ms. Lee said she learned a great deal during her internship at the Marina, and she thanked the staff, residents of Brisbane, and Marina tenants for their support and assistance.

CM Barnes noted the survey results indicate that the Internet is a valuable source of information for many people, but he questioned whether an Internet presence would do much to increase occupancy.  He pointed out that only 2 percent of respondents said they found the Marina through the Internet, and most people found it by driving around.  Given this result, CM Barnes suggested increasing signage for drivers.

CM Barnes observed that most survey respondents identified a fuel dock as an improvement they most wanted to see at the Marina, and he asked about that possibility.  Ms. Lee said having a fuel dock might be contrary to enforcing clean water regulations; she recommended focusing instead on preventing pollution.

CM Waldo thanked Ms. Lee for the report.  He suggested that the Council set aside meeting at a future workshop session to discuss the marketing strategies in more detail.  

CM Waldo asked Ms. Lee what she would most like to change at the Marina.  Ms. Lee responded that many boaters and trail users cite marine animals as a major asset.  She recommended maintaining clean water so animals can continue to live in the area.

CM Conway referred to the text on Page 25 regarding marketing the Marina to Brisbane residents.  He asked if Ms. Lee was recommending a permanent 5 percent discount in berth rates for Brisbane citizens.  Ms. Lee said the discount should be a one-time discount on the first month’s fees.

CM Conway asked how many Brisbane citizens keep boats at the Marina.  DirectorWarburton responded that 13 Brisbane residents have boats at the Marina.  CM Conway questioned whether the 5 percent discount would create much of an incentive.  Director Warburton acknowledged that few people get into boating because of the economics.

Director Warburton noted there is already a fuel dock across from the Brisbane Marina, and he questioned the need to add a fuel dock at the Marina.  He added that besides clean water, boaters want restaurants and other shore amenities.  

CM Richardson asked when the last dredging was done, and Director Warburton said he thought it was in 1999, just before his arrival.  He noted dredging usually lasts about twenty years, depending on precipitation levels, sedimentation rates, and Bay currents.

CM Richardson commended Ms. Lee on the quality of her report.  She said the report demonstrates the importance of the Marina as an asset to Brisbane.  She expressed her appreciation to the staff for their efforts.  She noted that occupancy has increased significantly since Director Warburton arrived.

Mayor Bologoff commented that the occupancy targets for future years seem optimistic. 

Councilmembers thanked Ms. Lee for her work and wished her well in her studies.

ORAL COMMUNICATIONS NO. 1

Greg Cochran, former director, South San Francisco Chamber of Commerce, said he was currently participating in a leadership forum with other chambers from cities in North County.  He explained that the leadership forum entails weekly classes at Skyline College, beginning in mid-September and continuing through November 29, 2006.  He talked about some of the speakers and topics planned for this year.  Mr. Cochran advised that county supervisors, agency heads, city managers, and local business leaders will be attending the forum.

Mr. Cochran provided written materials about the leadership forum and invited people to call the Colma/Daly City Chamber of Commerce for more information.  He said the classes cost $500, and some scholarships are available.  He encouraged Brisbane officials, staff, and business people to attend.

CM Richardson stated that she took the leadership forum classes about ten years ago and found the sessions worthwhile.  She asked if the classes would be televised on local community channels.  Mr. Cochran responded that the classes were not televised.

Steve Bennett, Brisbane Police Officers Association (POA), confirmed the POA’s goal of achieving parity with the 3 percent at 50 retirement benefit offered by 18 of the 22 agencies in San Mateo County.  He said officers are willing to pay for the incremental difference themselves in order to reach parity.

Mr. Bennett stated that retirement benefits have improved for public employees in general, and PERS recommends that cities invest at a certain level.  He said some people have expressed concern about the future and stability of PERS, and the effect on the City if PERS fails.  He noted that if PERS fails, it will be a larger statewide issue.

Mr. Bennett said the current proposal seeks the enhanced benefit for 15 more officers, with officers paying for the benefit themselves.

Mayor Bologoff clarified that the 3 percent at 50 retirement benefit is not being offered to an employees within the City.  Mr. Bennett responded that most public employees have 2.7 percent at 55 benefit, a higher step, but 18 of the 22 police agencies in San Mateo County have 3 percent at 50.  

Dennis Busse, long-time Brisbane resident, said he recently moved across the street from Brisbane Elementary School.  He thanked the Police Department for their excellent service to seniors.  He commended the Police Department for handing out refrigerator magnets shaped like police cars with emergency telephone contact numbers.

Mr. Busse complained about garbage, trash, and cigarette butts around the Brisbane Elementary School construction site.  He urged the City to contact the construction crews to make sure they have trash receptacles and clean up properly.  He recommended enforcing the anti-litter ordinance.

Mr. Busse showed photos of overflowing garbage cans near the school and the dog park.  He suggested asking the scavenger company to donate a recycling bin.  He noted the soccer fields also generate considerable trash and plastic bottles.  He recommended providing extra cans at the parks and school sites.

Mr. Busse urged the City to follow big trucks as they enter town to make sure they stop at stop signs.

CM Conway suggested that the staff contact the school district’s project manager regarding the trash.  City Manager Holstine said he would bring this issue to the superintendent’s attention.  He added that the staff will contact the scavenger company for their assistance.

Bill Fearing, Brisbane, commented on the 3 percent at 50 request from the police.  He said Brisbane’s Police Department is community-oriented and effective, and he expressed his opinion that Brisbane should reward its loyal, long-term employees with secure benefits.  

APPROVAL OF PAYMENT REGISTERS


A.
Approve Payment Register No. 1291 - $ 931,127.85


CM Richardson made a motion, seconded by CM Waldo, to approve Payment Register No. 1291.  

The motion was carried unanimously by all present.


B.
Approve Monthly Investment Report as of June 30, 2006

CM Richardson made a motion, seconded by CM Conway, to approve the Monthly Investment Report.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

CONSENT CALENDAR

A.
Approve City Council Minutes of June 12, 2006

B. Approve City Council Minutes of June 19, 2006

C. Approve City Council Minutes of June 26, 2006

D. Approve City Council Minutes of July 3, 2006

E. Approve City Council Minutes of July 17, 2006

F. Adopt Ordinance No. 514, waiving second reading, repealing Ordinance No. 505 pursuant to a referendum of said Ordinance that approved a development agreement with Charles and Judy Ng for a 30-unit condo development

G. Authorize the Mayor to execute a Declaration of Restrictions with Victor Olkhovets and Tetiana Pomerantseva regarding 245 San Benito Road

H. Approve purchase of two replacement computer servers from Zones, Inc. for $8,096

I. Consider adoption of Resolution No. 2006-46 amending the Master Fee Schedule to modify the fee structure for the installation of Residential Solar Energy Equipment

J. Consider approval of a new Brisbane Marina Berthing License Agreement and Application Form

K. Approve and establish a monthly space rental fee for the newly constructed kayak/small boat rack at the Brisbane Marina

CM Richardson made a motion, seconded by CM Conway, to approve the Consent Calendar.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present with respect to Items A through C and E through K; 4 - 0 - 1 (CM Waldo abstaining) with respect to Item D.

NEW BUSINESS


E.
Consider authorizing the Mayor to execute a Professional Services Agreement with Biggs Cardosa Associates, Inc. for the Project Study Reports (PSR) for the Geneva Avenue Extension and Candlestick Point Interchange and direct the City Engineer to not issue a Notice to Proceed until the City Attorney has finalized and the City Council has approved a Reimbursement Agreement with Lennar Homes and Universal Paragon (Out of Order)

City Engineer/Public Works Director Breault recommended approving the contract with Biggs Cardosa and instructing him not to issue a Notice to Proceed until the City Attorney finalizes a reimbursement agreement with two developers.  He said one developer is Universal Paragon, owner of the Baylands, and the other is Lennar Homes, the developer of the Candlestick Point project in San Francisco.  

Director Breault advised that the purpose of the project study reports is to take conceptual projects and develop them as project alternatives.  He said this is the first step in obtaining state and federal funding.  He added that 100 percent of the cost of the work will be paid by outside developer, so there is no financial impact on the City.

CM Waldo made a motion, seconded by CM Richardson, to approve the contract and direct the staff as proposed.  

CM Barnes noted the staff report mentions an environmental review to determine the preferred alternative, and he asked how that will fit in with the Baylands EIR process.  Director Breault said the tasks will be integrated.  He estimated it would take two months to finalize the agreements with the developers and about nine months to complete the project study reports.  He noted the Baylands EIR will be about a year underway as well.  Director Breault explained that the project study reports analyze the alternatives to identify the best project, and then the environmental reviews required by CEQA and NEPA will be conducted.  He said that by the time the project study reports are completed, the EIR for the Baylands will be done.

CM Barnes clarified that a further, separate EIR for the interchange would be done after the Baylands EIR.  Director Breault confirmed that understanding.  He said there are several projects in addition to the Baylands that will be affected by the interchange, including the Candlestick Point stadium and residential development, the Bayview/Hunter’s Point area, and development at Executive Park, and all will have separate EIR’s.

CM Barnes asked if the Baylands development could be designed without having the footprint for the interchange.  Director Breault responded that the on- and off-ramps at Candlestick Point lie within San Francisco, but the access roads are in Brisbane.  He noted that Universal Paragon wants to make sure the interchange serves the needs of the Baylands development as well.

CM Conway recalled discussion years ago about a four-way stop interchange at Harney as part of a stadium development.  City Manager Holstine said the land belongs to San Francisco, but it lies within Brisbane’s jurisdiction.

CM Conway commended Director Breault for this proactive approach to planning the Geneva interchange. 

The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

A.
Receive information regarding the Pension Obligation Bonds and provide direction concerning the refunding of the City’s 2001A Redevelopment Bonds

Finance Director Schillinger reported that the City sold its pension obligations bonds for a better than anticipated savings.  He said the interest rate was 5.86245 percent.

Director Schillinger noted he saw a letter from the League of California Cities urging cities to participate in their bond issue as a way of saving money, but Brisbane acted sooner on its own and got a better deal.

Director Schillinger said Standard and Poors retained Brisbane’s A- rating and adopted a positive outlook, a good step.  He noted Standard and Poors gave Brisbane’s financial planning its second-highest rating.  He cited the City’s master capital plan, utility master plans, monthly monitoring of financial results, and regulated fund balances contribute to this evaluation.

Director Schillinger advised that the City has an opportunity to refund the Brisbane Financing Authority’s 2001A bonds to repay the Redevelopment Agency.  He said the City can save about $60,000 per year over the 20-year life of the bonds, about $1.2 million total.  He recommended front-loading the savings to offset expenditures and cash on hand.

Director Schillinger suggested that the City consider creating a public space in Sierra Point in the future and allocating funds for that purpose.

Director Schillinger proposed having an underwriter negotiate the best deal.  He said the City’s financial advisor will look at a number of firms and propose an underwriter to the City Council.

CM Waldo made a motion, seconded by CM Barnes, to approve the direction proposed by the staff.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.


B.
Consider adoption of Resolution No. 2006-45 authorizing Brisbane to become a member of a Countywide Subregion for local administration of ABAG’s Regional Housing Needs Allocation (RHNA)

City Manager Holstine noted this agreement allows Brisbane and other cities to consider joining forces and adopting a Countywide approach to addressing regional housing needs.  He said participating cities can opt out if they decide they want to address housing needs individually.  He added that all cities in the county are currently participating, and he recommended that Brisbane become a member.

City Attorney Toppel emphasized that no commitment has to be made now.  He said he was not sure what type of operating procedures the subregion would adopt, and the allocation formula should be worked out before joining the subregion.  He noted what works best for Brisbane might not work well for big cities.  Mr. Toppel recommended participating in the organization, seeing what rules are adopted, and determining whether to make a commitment to join the subregion later in the process.

Mr. Holstine referred to the written materials and noted that Step 17 was the commitment point.

CM Conway said the proposed agreement refers only to Daly City and South San Francisco.  Mr. Toppel noted that state law refers to “contiguous” jurisdictions.

Walter Martone, City/County Association of Governments (C/CAG), explained that this is the first subregion being created within the Association of Bay Area Governments (ABAG), so it will be a model to others.  He stated the main reason for forming subregions is greater local control and autonomy, creating a level playing field.  He said there may be opportunities for additional grants from state sources.  Mr. Martone noted participating jurisdictions within subregions can trade housing allocations in return for transportation improvements, water rights, and contributions to low-income housing funds.  

Mr. Martone advised that participating cities will probably incur nor costs, nor will they see savings resulting from participation in the subregion process.  He noted C/CAG is bearing most of the costs, but there may be opportunities for cost-sharing arrangements with consultants.  

Mr. Martone said there are opt-out processes for jurisdictions that want to withdraw later in the process.  He said 19 jurisdictions in the County have already adopted the regional approach, and Brisbane and Redwood City are the last to consider joining.

CM Conway spoke in support of more local control and said he would like Brisbane to be at the table to provide input.

CM Conway made a motion, seconded by CM Richardson, to adopt Resolution No. 2006-45 as proposed.  

CM Barnes clarified that no housing allocation formula has yet been determined.  He asked for confirmation that there are no penalties for opting out.  City Attorney Toppel confirmed there are no penalties for opting out.  He said state law does set definite time frames for updating housing elements.

Mr. Toppel recommended that Brisbane join the group to keep options open and provide input in the process.  He said Brisbane was likely to have better opportunities joined with others than on its own.  He noted the Baylands development will generate needs for housing that should be met locally, and this group provides an opportunity to coordinate efforts and work together.

The motion was carried unanimously by all present.


C.
Consider authorizing the Mayor to execute a Professional Services Agreement with Glass Architects for architectural-engineering services for the Brisbane City Hall Improvements

CM Waldo asked if the City was considering taking legal action against Del Campo & Maru, the previous architect.

City Attorney Toppel said legal action is being considered.  He explained that the staff will be reviewing the costs, estimating damages, and deciding whether action is worth pursuing. 

CM Barnes made a motion, seconded by CM Waldo, to authorize the contract as proposed.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

City Engineer/Public Works Director Breault pointed out a typographical error in the staff report.  He clarified that the design will be completed in the summer of 2007 rather than 2006.


D.
Provide direction to staff and consider directing City Attorney to prepare a Development and Reimbursement Agreement to collect the in-lieu fee for proposed addition at 524 Sierra Point Road

City Engineer/Public Works Director Breault said the staff’s position and recommendations are nearly identical to those involving a San Benito Road property last year.  He noted this situation raises issues regarding the City’s street standard and the 50 percent threshold for remodel projects.  He recommended requiring the applicant develop plans to widen the road by approximately 6 feet on their side, but not on the opposite side to the full 36 feet.  Instead, staff proposes an in-lieu fee covering the costs of the improvements, with use of the fund being determined by the City Council.  Director Breault recommended approval of the agreement.

CM Conway said he visited the area and noticed a telephone pole will have to be relocated and the driveway will need to be shortened to accommodate the 6 feet of widening on that side.  Director Breault said there will still be ample off-street parking, and he identified the parking spaces in the driveway.  CM Conway expressed concern about the high cost of the road improvements for an 800-square-foot addition.

Director Breault noted a later agenda item deals with establishing a public right-of-way subcommittee, and he suggested asking the committee to look at the City’s current street-widening practices and policies.

CM Conway expressed support for reviewing current practices.  Director Breault said another option would be restricting parking on the opposite side of the road and widening the roadway to 28 feet.  He said people currently park on the opposite side of the road.

CM Conway asked if the property owners were willing to pay $52,000 for the road widening.  Director Breault stated that the applicant is aware of City requirements.  City Manager Holstine added that the applicant needs to comply with the City’s ordinance in order for the project to proceed.

CM Barnes commented that the applicant might prefer to scale back the project to avoid the 50 percent threshold.

City Attorney Toppel noted that the City can collect in-lieu fees and decide later to refund a portion.

CM Waldo suggested approving the in-lieu fee for this project and revisiting the issue at a future meeting.  CM Conway expressed support for revisiting the issue.

CM Barnes recommended that the two new Councilmembers volunteer to serve on the new right-of-way committee.

CM Waldo made a motion, seconded by CM Barnes, to approve the agreement and in-lieu fee as proposed, with the understanding that the subcommittee and full Council will be revisiting the issue in the near future.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.


F.
Consider authorizing the Mayor to execute a Professional Services Agreement with Cotton Shires & Associates, Inc. for geotechnical engineering services
CM Waldo made a motion, seconded by CM Barnes, to authorize the contract as proposed.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

CM Conway said he was pleased with the quality of work provided by Cotton Shires in the past


G.
Provide direction to staff regarding eucalyptus tree removals on Trinity Road

CM Waldo recommended removal of all 16 eucalyptus trees identified by the staff.  He expressed his opinion that the City should remove eucalyptus trees everywhere in Brisbane and share costs with owners of private property.

CM Richardson asked if any funds were budgeted for this purpose.  City Engineer/Public Works Director Breault responded that the 2006/07 budget does not contain funds for tree removal.  He said the Department can absorb the costs and the City Council can look at the subject again as part of its mid-year budget review.

CM Conway encouraged the staff to work with the neighbors and Mountain Watch to identify suitable replacement tree species.  CM Waldo commented that someone has planted evergreens between the existing eucalyptus trees, and he expressed support for looking at them to make sure they are appropriate species.

CM Barnes made a motion, seconded by CM Richardson, to authorize removal of the trees as proposed.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

STAFF REPORTS

A. City Manager’s Report on upcoming activities

City Manager Holstine reminded Councilmembers of the Marina restroom dedication on Saturday, August 26, at 11:00 a.m.

MAYOR/COUNCIL MATTERS


A.
Subcommittee reports

There were no subcommittee reports.


B.
Annual League of California Cities Resolutions

CM Richardson noted that the City Council already designated a delegate and an alternate.  

CM Waldo said he would be unable to attend the meeting in San Diego on September 6 to 9.  CM Richardson indicated that she planned to attend.  Councilmembers asked CM Richardson to use her good judgment in voting on the resolutions.


C.
Appoint Councilmember representative to the Housing Endowment and Regional Trust (HEART) of San Mateo County Member Agency Committee

CM Barnes volunteered to represent Brisbane on the Housing Endowment and Regional Trust.

CM Conway made a motion, seconded by CM Richardson, to appoint CM Barnes as Brisbane’s representative.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present. 


D.
Discussion of Weed Abatement Program

CM Waldo requested that the staff develop a Citywide eucalyptus abatement program.  He recommended prompt removal of eucalyptus trees from all City-owned property.

Deputy Fire Chief Brandvold reported that the City launched a comprehensive weed abatement program for the first time this year.  He said the staff initially identified 147 parcels in need of abatement, of which 87 are privately owned.  He noted the current compliance rate is about 50 percent.  Deputy Fire Chief Brandvold advised that if the owners do not comply, the City has the option of hiring a contractor to get the work done and billing the property owners for those costs.

Deputy Fire Chief Brandvold stated that he was in the process of developing a policy for next year.  He said notices will be mailed to owners of affected parcels on May 15, and they will have until June 15 to voluntarily abate the weeds.  Owners of parcels that do not comply will be sent 15-day notices, and then the City will perform the necessary work and bill the owners for the costs of abatement.

Mayor Bologoff said he thought the City had a weed abatement program for many years.  Deputy Fire Chief Brandvold responded that there was no established policy or process for tracking compliance in the past. 

Mayor Bologoff proposed contracting with a specific company to abate weeds on City-owned property and on private property when required.

CM Richardson asked if acacia trees are a protected species.  She said one of her neighbors has an acacia that is not well maintained, and she recently spent $1,400 to remove unwanted acacias from her property.  Mayor Bologoff stated that acacias are not protected.

Mayor Bologoff asked about the status of the hillside at the end of Tulare Street.  Deputy Fire Chief Brandvold said the staff has been working with the property owner for the last three months, and considerable vegetation has been cleared.  He noted there is still a lot of brush on the lower hillside near Bayshore, but there is sensitive habitat there.  He recommended that the City determine the extent of vegetation management that should be required for vacant parcels.


E. 
Appoint Public Right-of-Way Council Subcommittee

CM Conway and CM Waldo volunteered to serve on the new Public Right-of-Way Subcommittee.

ORAL COMMUNICATIONS NO. 2

There were no members of the public who wished to address the City Council.

CLOSED SESSION

There being no further business, CM Waldo made a motion, seconded by CM Conway, that the meeting be adjourned to a closed session.  The motion was carried unanimously and the Council adjourned to a closed session at 9:55 p.m.


A.
Liability Claims, Claimants:  Steven D. Hoban; Hector Diaz; John Elk, pursuant to Government Code Section 54956.95

B. Conference with labor negotiator; Police Officers Association, pursuant to Government Code Section 54957.6

C.
Conference with legal counsel, litigation (2 cases), pursuant to Government Code Section 54956.9
ADJOURNMENT 

At the conclusion of the closed session at 10:15 p.m., the meeting was adjourned with no announcements.

ATTEST:

_______________________________________

Sheri Marie Schroeder

City Clerk

_1216650324.doc
[image: image1.png]\_CALIFORNIA




[image: image2.bmp]

CITY COUNCIL/REDEVELOPMENT/GVMID







MINUTES












